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Triathlon England

West Midlands Region

Committee Meeting minutes
Date: 8th May 2017

Time: 19.30

Venue: Dudley Watersports Centre




1.
Attendance at meeting etc.

Present: Rosa Teagle, Christine Bertram, Duncan Hough, Lawrence Green, Dave Hulston, Sarah Taylor, Helen Seabourne, Mark Deakin*, Heather Stokes*

In attendance: Helen Barklam (Regional Manager), Alex Sobolewski (West Midlands Skills School Lead Coach)

Apologies:  Andy Teagle, Steve Lloyd (Academy Head Coach)  

*  Heather Stokes and Mark Deakin had given notice that they would be late joining the meeting

Documents circulated ahead of meeting:

· Finance Report

· Regional Manager's Report

· Council documents (Coach Education Review May 2017, Regional Committee Annual Operating Costs, Annual Awards document)

2.
Minutes and decisions since last meeting etc.

The minutes from the last meeting were approved.

The meeting noted that the only decision taken by the Committee since the last meeting was to confirm its policy of not providing bursaries for Level 1 coach education courses when HB had asked the Committee to consider providing Level 1 bursaries for Tri Energy and a new club at Kenilworth.  This was discussed in order to give HB a clearer understanding of the approach taken by the Committee.

3.
Awards and AGM

It was decided to hold a joint West Midlands AGM and Awards event.  This would require a venue with a capacity of 100+.  There was a discussion about suitable venues and it was decided that the use of Brierley Hill Civic Hall would be explored.

Dates for the event in October and November (all prior to the TE AGM on 11th November) were discussed but no conclusion was reached on that as it was not clear whether the WMRC could hold its AGM in November.  LG agreed to check that point [LG confirmed after the meeting that the Triathlon England Regulations required the Regional Committee AGMs to be held in October each year and that this requirement was reflected in the WMRC constitution].

4.
Finance/Coach Education Surplus

RT asked if the new simplified format for the financial report was acceptable and it was confirmed that it was.  The effect of some outstanding invoices for Coach Education courses was discussed.

It was confirmed that for courses starting from 1st April would be organised centrally in Loughborough with TE taking the financial risk on the courses and retaining any surpluses.  Each region would receive a fixed payment for each Level 1 and 2 candidate from their Region and any surplus would be contributed to a fund on which the Regions could draw for suitable projects aligned to the objectives for TE specified by Sport England.

5.
Regional Review

The Regional Committee Annual Operating Costs document (which came out of the existing review of Regional Committee functions) was discussed.  It was not known whether this was intended to be a fixed template for all Regional Committees to follow.  However, it was conformed that the grant to the Region from Sport England money would be £3,690 for the current year and that of that £1,000 would have to be spent supporting the junior race series.

ST mentioned that a Steering Group had been set up to look at improving consistency and delivery of Regional junior series, led by Peter Pain and including a Council representative.

Mark Deakin joined the meeting.

5.
Skills School

The ongoing funding model for Skills School was discussed.  It was confirmed that there would be no new Sport England money to support this project after the initial funding (to which the Region had agreed to contribute £4,000) had run out, although Sport England money would be available to support the Talent pathway.  In the future TE would take the financial risk associated with Skills School but AS confirmed that the sessions themselves would be largely self-funding in the WM in terms of venue hire etc. (the WM being the most successful Skill School in terms of the participant numbers)  It was confirmed that TE had decided to use money from the new junior membership offering to subsidise Skills School (e.g. paying the Lead Coaches to the extent that the payments from participants were insufficient to do so).  The TE junior membership was priced at £24 and had been well received, with good initial take-up.

AS gave a brief update on the WM Skills School.  This was going well both for participants and coaches (coach development being an important aspect of the Skills School concept).  Participants were evenly spread between male and female and more female coaches were participating than male coaches.  The target age range was being lowered to include participants would reach their 10th birthday during the year (aligned to Tristar 1).

The next sessions are at Tudor Grange and Lakeside Campus (formerly Top Barn) and AS asked Committee members to promote this to their clubs.  The Lakeside session is for open water swimming and wetsuits are required – there was a concern whether that might limit participant numbers but this was confirmed as the correct approach.

There was a short discussion on club-based sessions such as the one held in Shrewsbury.  Other Regions had found this model helpful in increasing participant numbers.  As was still open to using this model if there were clubs in the Region who wanted sessions on that basis and who were able to provide the venue (the funding model is different for club sessions, where the venue cost is taken on by the club, who are able to retain any participant fees).  AS mentioned a concern that one lead coach was insufficient for the numbers of participants and coaches attending the sessions.

Heather Stokes joined the meeting.

6.
Junior Race Series

Duncan Hough requested that the Region support the new TE Junior membership offering by specifying for the 2018 Junior Series that all participants had to be TE members, which was an approach already taken by a number of other Regions.  This was agreed.  It was noted that less than half of those registered for the 2017 Junior Series were TE members.  There was then a discussion on how the Region could promote junior membership in the meantime, including HB using social media.  It was proposed and agreed in principle that there should be a prize draw at the AGM for Series participants who join TE before the IRC qualifier, with the prizes being one male and one female junior TE membership.

RT mentioned that she intended to use £50-60 out of the unallocated TE grant to support the East vs. West junior race in May.

There was a problem with too many races being held in May and that had resulted in complaints from parents.  There was a discussion on whether the number of races in the Series in May should be limited in future, with Clubs being invited to stage their races in other months in order maximise their opportunity to be included in the Series.  A more limited approach was agreed, with triathlons being given priority during May, with any clashing non-triathlon events clashing with them being potentially left out of the series unless they were in a completely different part of the Region.

RT reported that there were currently 130 registered for the WM Junior Series.

7.
TE Update
ST informed the meeting that the TE Annual Awards document that she had circulated to the Committee had been produced by the Awards Steering Group after the joint meeting between the TEMB and the Council.  At the recent Council meeting ST understood that this was now settled for the current year and she had not had the opportunity to give further input and had not been able to find out why some suggestions from the joint meeting had not been adopted.  However, ST said that the Region had flexibility to add incentives to encourage WM members to make nominations and to vote.  ST confirmed that she would explore whether the Steering Group was to continue to work on this through to the 2018 Awards so that further changes could be made where appropriate.

There was then a discussion on how HB would select the three clubs to nominate as WM Club of the Year, taking into account Duncan Hough's concern that this process could place HB in a difficult position with the Clubs.  The outcome was that HB would contact all clubs in the Region and invite them to put themselves forward to the award and then consult the Committee before selecting the three nominated clubs.

It was mentioned that the new Sports Governance Code being introduced by Sport England and UK Sport.  Details were not available but some changes affecting the Council and its role in respect of the TEMB would be needed and would be brought forward at the TE AGM on 11th November.

ST reported that she had discussed Academy Reporting to the Committee with Matt Divall and he was happy to support a request for reporting from the Head Coach to the Committee.  The options for reporting were discussed and it was agreed that, to avoid duplicating effort, Steve Lloyd be requested to copy in a member of the Committee when he sends his monthly reports to Matt Divall and then provide a written report for the WM AGM.  Heather Stokes agreed to act as the recipient of these reports.

8.
Any other business

Helen Seabourne confirmed that the new online officials system was popular with the Region's officials.  It was confirmed that Pete Boettcher had decided to step down from his role as Moto Coordinator at the AGM.  It was briefly discussed whether this role should be merged with that of the Officials coordinator but that suggestion was not adopted.

9.
Next meeting

The date and venue for the next meeting of the Committee were agreed as Monday, 4th September at Dudley Watersports Centre.
10.
Closure

There being no further business the meeting was closed.




